Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting Minutes
Agenda
February 8, 2016
All items are for discussion/possible action:
1. Call to order/Proof of Posting: The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Fred Wolf.   Present were Supervisors Dan Behringer, Maria Van Cleve, Stan Beuthin, Treasurer Kristi Beuthin and Clerk Melissa Lohre.  The agenda was posted and published on 02/01/16.

2. Approval of minutes: January 11, 2016. Motion to approve by Behringer, second by Beuthin. Approved 3-0, Van Cleve abstained.
3. Approval of January/February financial reports. Total deposits for January were $757,511.56.  Total Disbursements were $222,935.11.  Total cash on hand in both accounts is $1,388,409.98. Motion to approve by Van Cleve, second by Behringer. Approved 4-0.  
4. Public Input
5. Update on Black Earth/Mazomanie Fire District purchase of new truck, presentation by Chief Mitch Hodgson. Will have purchases complete 2017/2018. Will be reducing number of overall vehicles to replace with newer models. Bulk of payment from Town of Mazomanie will be due in 2018. There should be two billing payments, two different years.
6. Consideration and approval of renewal of Yahara Gravel Pit located on Hwy 78, owned by Tim Geohagan. Tim Geohagan is not the owner but the manager. Reports there haven’t been any complaints, continue to comply with the conditions set forth. Requests to make changes to CUP, to be amended to 25 years (from 10 years), would like to modify Saturday hours to 6 a.m. to 2 p.m.; reports restored berm on Andy Olson property line; would like to remove the condition of monitoring wells as residence were not interested in it when they were providing it, looking to expand to 100 acres from 20 acres. Motion to table discussion and revisit for March agenda by Van Cleve, second by Behringer. Approved 4-0.
7. Transfer Site, discussion on continuation and/or adoption of changes with Waste Management. Shared updates regarding cost increase to change from 11 cans to (3) 30 yards. In respects to updating electricity to transfer site; Village, Alliant and Vanguard will be meeting to determine who is responsible for that area. Discussed continued increased cost using Waste Management. Motion to investigate alternative transfer site providers, using current bins versus using compactors (propane and electric) made by Beuthin, second by Behringer. Approved 4-0.
8. Board Input— Treasurer requested a safe to hold money that is dropped off. Update on Hwy 19, not scheduled to be addressed until 2022. 
9. Upcoming Meetings: 

Public Testing of Voting Equipment: February 12th 2 p.m.
Spring Primary: February 16th 7 a.m. – 8 p.m.

Board meeting: March 14th 6:30 p.m.

10. Board Input—
11. Adjourn at 7:54 p.m.
Melissa M Lohre, Clerk

twnmazo@gmail.com
